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Minutes of the December 2, 2020 Board Annual Meeting of the 
Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority 

Held at the Gales Ferry Office

SCRRRA Board Annual Meeting – December 02, 2020   
Page | 4

1. Call Meeting to Order 

John Phetteplace called the meeting to order at 2:05 pm.

	Joe Bragaw
	East Lyme Representative
	P
	Michael Urgo
	North Stonington Representative
	A

	Todd Babbitt
	Griswold Representative
	P
	Don Hill
	North Stonington Alternate Representative
	A

	Stacey Leitch
	Groton Representative
	P
	Patrick McLaughlin
	Norwich Representative
	P

	Joe Lozier
	Ledyard Representative
	A
	Brian Long
	Norwich Alternate Representative
	A

	Steve Masalin
	Ledyard Alternate Representative
	P
	Sandra Allyn-Gauthier
	Preston Representative
	A

	Ronald McDaniel
	Montville Representative
	P
	Cheryl Blanchard
	Sprague Representative
	A

	Donald Bourdeau
	Montville Alternate Representative
	A
	Joan Nagle
	Sprague Alternate Representative
	A

	Brian Sear
	New London Representative
	A
	John Phetteplace
	Stonington Representative & Board President
	P

	David DeNoia
	New London Alternate Representative
	A
	Gary Schneider
	Waterford Representative
	A

	
	
	
	Daniel Matheson
	Waterford Alternative Representative
	A


2. Roll Call

 P = Present, C=Call In (Audio), A=Absent    
Quorum present 

Others: David Aldridge, SCRRRA Executive Director; Robin Cano, SCRRRA Administrator; Christopher Roman, SCRRRA Finance Manager; SCRRRA Legal Counsel Richard Barger & SCRRRA Consultant Jim Bolduc 

3. public communication and correspondence 
None
4. Act on minutes of meetings Held on November 04, 2020
No quorum
5. finance reports
Mr. Aldridge reviewed the October finance report.  
6. president’s / staff reports


Project:

I. Lisbon Transition Zoom Meeting
Mr. Aldridge informed us that in the next couple of days he will announce the date and time for a Lisbon Meeting via Zoom for SCRRRA towns and haulers.  He has asked John Horgan, Lisbon facility Manager, to put together information packets that will facilitate the transition in January.  Information will include hours of operation, acceptable materials, procedures for establishing tare weights, registration forms, etc.  Mr. Horgan will be available to answer questions.
II. CCSMM
Mr. Aldridge informed us that the CT Coalition for Sustainable Materials Management is entering the final month of meetings.  The Coalition formed four working groups populated by municipal officials, Solid Waste Authorities and Businesses and DEEP Staff.  Those working groups include: Increasing Recycling, Food Waste Reduction, Unit Based Pricing and Extended Producer Responsibility.  Mr. Aldridge went on to inform us that the groups are finalizing their recommendations for next steps in the next several weeks and final reports will be submitted.
III. Organics Update
Mr. Aldridge updated the Board that on November 19th DEEP sent us a request for additional information regarding the Pilot Project Permit request.  Specifically, they asked about how project success will be measured, how we would handle contaminated feedstocks, additional detail for the Operation and Management Plan that was submitted and additional technical data regarding the Gore cover.  Mr. Aldridge informed us that him and Winston Averill met with Greg McCarron of SCS to draft a response which we will send out by the end of the week.  
They also met with Eversource to understand what it would take to have Phase 3 power delivered to the Test site.  That option proved to be too expensive so they are now costing out a generator or running a phase 1 line to a convertor that will be supplied by SCS.

IV.CET Grant
Mr. Aldridge stated that when they began the feasibility study for a compost facility, he contacted the Center for Eco-Technology looking for technical assistance.  CET is a non-profit that facilitates environmentally oriented projects for municipalities.  They have focused primarily in Mass. They are headquartered in Worchester but have been working on expanding their reach into other states for the last year or so.  Mr. Aldridge went on to tell us that last week he was approached by CET about a USDA grant they wanted to submit for to work on food waste reduction in the SCRRRA region.  The grant would begin in October of next year and extend until the next October.  They would be coming into SCRRRA region businesses, schools, and other institutions to assist with implementing food waste reduction management programs.  These programs include better ordering practices, establishing relationships with food banks, diversion of waste food for animal consumption and source separation for composting.  Mr. Aldridge forwarded the necessary letter of support earlier this week and CET was quite optimistic about the prospects of being awarded the grant. 

V.Organics Update
Mr. Aldridge informed us that since our last meeting Jim, Chris and himself have been working on developing a long-range financial model.  Chris has developed a spreadsheet that takes operating budget detail and runs it out 15 years.  This spreadsheet can be recalculated easily based on a set of assumptions that Chris has set up as variables….so we can look at various “what ifs…” scenarios.  The spreadsheet feeds to two other spreadsheets one that lays out a subsidy timeline, the other lays out a timeline of investment performance.  Mr. Aldridge went on to tell us that they will be consulting with Kevin O’Brien on the investment assumptions then hopefully will have a finished set of data to review at our next Board Meeting.
7. New Business 

None
8. Executive Session

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 2:47 p.m.
